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~ ~Dear ::·a::::::::. with our policy of having usrs field officers 

. visit Puerto Rico whenever possible, Robert Amerson, Information As\ Officer at Caracas, plans to spend several days in San Juan 
starting September 7 . Mr • .Amerson has been in the United States 
on home leave. He will return to Caracas after his visit to 
Puerto Rico . 

Mr. and Hrs . Amerson and their two small children will arrive 
in San Juan on PAA fli ~ht 215 at 5Jl~.m. Se t~ • We would 
appreciate your reserving · a duplex apartment at the Escambron 
and leaving word at the PAA desk at the airport . Mr. Amerson will 
call you after his arrival. The question of a program for Mr . 
Amerson we leave to your discretion. 

You will be pleased to hear that the new exhibit on Puerto 
Rico is ready to be shipped to Latin American posts . It is a 
very handsome job, and it says what should be said subtly and 
with considerable style. 

Dr. Arturo Morales Carrion 
Under Secretary of State 
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico 

Sincerely yours, 

Eugene S. Staples 
Regional Affairs Officer 
Office of Assistant Director 
(Latin America) 


	img272

